

Newville First Church of God January 17, 2021, 8:30 & 10:30 am A Worship Celebration

Musical Prelude - A Time of Preparing to Worship

Song of Worship: "Faith of Our Fathers" #404

Worship in Giving Our Gifts to Jesus

Children's Message (10:30 only) Katie Kane

Message Series: "Answered Prayers" Pastor Wayne

Message: Trusting God Text: Genesis 24:50-67 Sharing in the Lord's Table

Musical Postlude - A Time of Reflection

If you would like to continue using the monthly CCDR envelopes to give towards our debt reduction, you can pick up a set in the mailroom or one of the entrance doors.

<u>CORRECTION</u> to the totals for the Birthday Gift for Jesus offering that were listed in the bulletin last week. A total of \$8,202.09 was received. Of that total, \$6,151.17 goes towards our CCDR fund and \$2,050.52 goes to the Helping Hand Fund. Thank you for your gifts!!

Our Church Council and ministry staff was installed during the council meeting on January 11th. Please keep each of them in your prayers as they serve the Lord and the church family during this coming year.

Elders: Don Heishman, Wayne Nickel, Jeff Shughart, Chris Weaver

<u>Deacons:</u> Dan Bender, Jim Elliott, Mark Long, Kevin Miller

Deaconess: Sherry Aby, Mary Beth Miller, Angie Anderson, Brandi Lay

Youth Director: Shawn Peale Visitation Pastor: Pastor Dick

Children's Ministry: Katie Kane and Pastor Heidi

SANCTUARY WORSHIP ATTENDANCE FOR JANUARY 10, 2021

8:30 Attendance = 47 10:30 Attendance = 62 Total Attendance = 109

Financial Giving Breakdown General Fund

 Loose
 \$775.00

 Initial
 62.00

 Envelopes
 \$3,495.00

 Total General Fund
 \$4,332.00

G.F. offering needed for budget & mortgage payment = \$7,685.16

Designated Giving

 Vonnie Lay Memorial
 \$640.00

 CCDR
 \$4,492.48

 Total Designated Giving
 \$5,132.48

 Total Offering:
 \$4,332.00 + \$5,132.48 = \$9,464.48

Current Connection Center Debt = \$681,625.18

Upcoming Events and Reminders:

1/18: Missions Meeting at 6:30 pm

1/19: Cub Scouts at 6 pm

1/20: Promise Kids Zoom meeting at 6:30 pm

1/24: Deadline for Newsletter information

1/27: Bible Study Sanctuary - In person and Live Stream at 7 pm

1/29: Youth Dodgeball Tournament 6-8 pm

Our prayers and our sympathy go out to the family of Kenny Ott Sr. who went home to be with the Lord on Saturday, January 9th, 2021.

Please keep in prayer the families (and extended families) from our church and community who have lost loved ones recently to the Covid virus. This is a difficult time for many!

For the safety of yourself and others when coming and going, we encourage you to distance around others and to wear a mask while inside the church buildings. Thank you for your and cooperation!

For weather related cancellation of services, be sure to **check the Web Pages for TV Stations 21 & 27.** Also **check our Facebook page.** If **any doubt, contact** Pastor Wayne at 717-448-6994 or Buz Anderson at 17-776-4734. If services are canceled, you can view our live-stream message on our Facebook page, Sunday morning at 10:30 a.m.